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ONE BUCKEYE DRIVE 

PERRY, FLORIDA  32348-7702 

May 22, 2024 

Mr. Hastings Read 

Division of Air Resources Management 

2600 Blair Stone Road  

Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400 

Re: Foley Cellulose LLC  

Facility ID No. 1230001  

Regional Haze Rule – May 2024 Update, Facility Closure 

Dear Mr. Read: 

Foley Cellulose LLC owns a softwood Kraft pulp mill (referred to as “GP”, the “Foley Mill” or 

the “Mill”) located in Perry, Taylor County, Florida that operates under a Title V Major Source 

Operating Permit (No. 1230001-127-AV), most recently issued by the Florida Department of 

Environmental Protection (FDEP) on April 10, 2024.   

The Foley Mill submitted a Regional Haze Analysis for sulfur dioxide (SO2) and worked with 

FDEP to develop requirements on the following SO2 emitting equipment.   

• EU002 – No. 1 Power Boiler

• EU004 – No. 1. Bark Boiler

• EU006 – No. 2 Recovery Boiler

• EU007 – No. 3 Recovery Boiler

• EU011 – No. 4 Recovery Boiler

• EU019 – No. 2 Bark Boiler

The Foley Mill has ceased production operations as a pulp and paper mill and will no longer 

operate the aforementioned equipment that was included in the regional haze analysis.  The 

equipment listed above will be air-gapped by December 31,2024.   

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Justin Bates at (251) 593-0152 or via 

email at Justin.Bates@gapac.com or Maria Zufall at (404) 652-7256 or 

Maria.Zufall@gapac.com. 

Sincerely, 

Christopher Read 

Vice President – Cellulose Operations 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 49BC3E55-7456-4489-8EC0-91CEF0B3CADA
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